



Wakefield Road, Pontefract, WF9 4AB
Tel: +44(0)1977 624220

Web: www.hemsworth.outwood.com
Email: enquiries@hemsworth.outwood.com

Principal: Mr Toby Rutter

15 July 2022

Dear Parent/Carer,

I am writing to inform you that due to the extremely warm weather forecast for next Monday I8 July and Tuesday I9 July, we have taken the decision to temporarily modify the Academy's uniform policy. This will hopefully ensure that students remain comfortable throughout the course of the day.

On these days only, your child will have the option to attend the Academy in either of the options below:

- Full Academy PE kit; purple polo, black shorts, black socks and trainers. Please note leggings and tracksuit bottoms are not permitted as they will not be a cooler alternative to the normal academy uniform. Should they have PE timetabled, your child can bring a spare t-shirt to wear in PE. This does not need to be a purple polo.
- Their regular school uniform without a blazer or tie and allowing an open collar

Should your child arrive at the academy in uniform not stated above they will be asked to go to the Student Information Desk to rectify their uniform. As per our usual practice, please provide a valid note in your child's planner if your child has incorrect uniform. Should students not have a note in their planner with a valid reason, a sanction will be applied.

Please be aware that there should be no variation from these two uniform options and that these changes relate to Monday and Tuesday only. If these measures are to be extended beyond Monday and Tuesday, you will receive further correspondence from the Academy.

Please encourage your child to bring with them a refillable water bottle and sunscreen.

Yours faithfully

Mr T Rutter Principal